— " BRONX-LEBANON
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July 18,2011

Dr. Eduard Sklyar
Cardiology
Concourse

Dear Dr. Sklyar:

Your protocol entitled “Validity of Electrocardiographic Criteria for Left Ventricular
Hypertrophy in Young Patients” IRB # 07 14 11 01, meets the criteria for Expedited Review

under 45 CFR 46.110 and was approved on July 18, 2011.

You are required to notify the Institutional Review Board, in writing, of any adverse events
associated with this study. Any alterations to the protocol must be approved by the IRB prior to

implementing.
An annual certification is due on 7/18/2012. To ensure compliance with the annual certification

deadline, please submit by 6/18/2012. If the Institutional Review Board does not receive an
annual certification by this date, the IRB will deem this study closed.

Sincerely, %

David Ferris, MD, MS

Chair N
Institutional Review Board
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College of Medicine

1650 Grand Concourse
Bronx, New York 10457
Phone (718) 590-1800



